
 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRODUCED ON BEHALF OF WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL 

DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF COPY FOR DECEMBER NEWSLETTER IS 15TH NOVEMBER 

Contact BEV on 394954 or e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO EDIT OR OMIT ANY SUBMISSIONS 

 

 
 

Event Date Time Location Details 

Chitterrunners Annual 

Reunion Lunch 

Sat 19 Nov 12.30 pm Hermanus Tickets £10 from Sandra 

Laws - 393480 

Pub Quiz (proceeds to 

local charities) 

Weds 23 Nov 8.00 pm Fishermans 

Return 

£1 per person.  Teams 

up to 6 people.   

Quilters Christmas Bazaar Sun 4 Dec 10am-3.30pm Village Hall All welcome 

Village Hall Christmas 

Fayre 

Sat 10 Dec 10am-1pm Village Hall More info next month 

PLEASE SEE CLUB CORNER FOR DETAILS OF VILLAGE GROUPS ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 
 

� Robert and Jolene Utting along with two friendly but bouncy dogs moved into The 

Cobbleways at the end of July and have found everyone to be very friendly and 

welcoming.  Having regularly visited Winterton with her family since she was 7 years old with 

her family Jolene introduced her now husband to the delights of Winterton and they married 

here just over two years ago.  
 

� Tanya, Pete and son, Harrison, are pleased to have moved from Essex into The Cobbleways 

amongst the many friends they have made over the last year whilst travelling back and 

forth finalising their sale of their previous home. 
 

If you’re new to the Village and we’ve missed you  
and you would like to be listed here please let us know  

Tel: Bev on 394954 or e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 
 

 

� VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

We have a vacancy on one of our Newsletter delivery rounds and it is always helpful to also 
have a couple of volunteers in reserve in case somebody is unable to do their round one month.  
If you could help, please call Bev on 394954 or e-m wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk.  

Volunteers are needed to help sell Remembrance Day poppies around the 

Village.  If you can help please call Michael on 393749 or Gill on 393306. 



 
 

Organisation 

When & where 

What we’ve been up to Coming Up 

Garden Club 
Michael/Valerie 
393749 
2nd Weds monthly 
7.30 Church Room 

This month we welcomed Bill LeGrice from Wroxham Barns who 
enlightened us into the world of trees and shrubs for colour all year-
round to keep our gardens interesting through all the seasons. 
NEW MEMBERS NEEDED – PLEASE CONTACT VALERIE OR 
MICHAEL IF YOU ARE INTERESTED. 

Weds 9th November 
Bob Coutts on “Herbaceous Borders”. 

In Bloom 
Pam Allen 394365  
Jean Neve 393682 

The Team have been hard at work this month planting for the Winter 
and Spring and we are now looking forward to a lovely colourful show, 
particularly when the bulbs start to bloom.  We have had many 
compliments from residents and visitors while we are out and about 
working, which are very much appreciated.  The In Bloom Web Site 
(wintertononseainbloom.co.uk) is regularly kept up to date with all the 
In Bloom news and there is a lovely picture gallery.  It is well worth a 
browse.  New members are always welcome to join the In Bloom 
Team.  Do give us a call if you would like to join us. You will be made 
very welcome. 

 

Quiz Nights  
Mark Cox – 393302 

The October Quiz Night raised £92 which was donated to the Church 
Restoration Fund.  The money raised by each monthly Quiz is donated 
to local Village groups so why not come along and join in the fun at the 
next Quiz. 

Thurs 10th November 
8pm at Hermanus 
 

WI  
Joyce Pitchford 
393415 
3rd Tuesday monthly 
7.30 pm – Church 
Room 

Our September meeting was a real treat with a “Hand Made 
Chocolates Demonstration” by Margaret Furness.  She demonstrated a 
White Chocolate fudge, Baileys Truffles and finally, Tiffin.  All were 
carefully taste-tested and recipes taken home.  Look out for handmade 
chocolates at future Christmas Fayres etc! 
Margaret Wells, who was a past Secretary for 18 years, was 80 years 
young.  She always has a friendly smile and nothing is too much 
trouble.  She was presented wtih a birthday bouquet and a special rose 
bush will be collected later. 
In October we were entertained to a slide show by June Baker on “A 
Year in my Garden” opening with snowy scenes and going through the 
seasons with crocuses, birds nesting, summer roses and autumn 
colour. 

Saturday 29th October – Trip to 
Yesterday’s World in Great Yarmouth.  
 
Tuesday 15th November 
AGM with cheese and wine and a Quiz. 
 
Tuesday 13th December – Annual 
Christmas meal, this year at Hermanus. 
 
Friday 16th December – Trip to Cromer 
Pier Christmas Show. 

Bowls Club 
Val Green  393544 

The Bowls Club always welcome new members, whether experienced 
or complete beginner, please give us a call - you will certainly be sure 
of a warm welcome. 

 

Cricket Club 
Geoff Roper 
393857 

  

 
Don’t forget that the clocks go BACK one hour at 2 am on Sunday 30th October. 
An extra hour in bed! But the evenings will be drawing in earlier.  Please make 
sure you stay safe and keep your home secure.   

 
 

 
A NEW WAY TO CONTACT YOUR POLICE 

Norfolk Constabulary has introduced a new telephone number covering non-urgent issues.  Instead of 
0845 456 4567, you should now dial  101.  All Police Forces will adopt 101 by year-end and you will be 
able to contact the local police non-emergency service, wherever you are in England and Wales. 101 will 
be available 24 hours a day, seven days a week. The system determines your location and connects to 
the police force covering the area. A recorded message announces which force you are being connected 
to – and gives a choice if on a boundary between two or more forces. Police call handlers in the local 
force contact centre will answer the call and respond appropriately.  There is also an option of speaking 
to an operator, if the caller wishes to contact another force. Calls from landlines and mobile networks 
cost 15 pence per call, no matter what time of day or the duration of the call.  People who are deaf, hard 
of hearing or speech impaired can textphone 18001 101.  
 



 WINTERTON IN BLOOM SUCCESS 

In September the results of the Yarmouth in Bloom Competition were 

announced at a ceremony at the Great Yarmouth Conservative Club.   

The In Bloom Team were delighted to receive a Gold Award and Trophy 

for Best Village.  Jean Neve received a Gold Award for her beautiful 

garden in the Under 60 sq mtrs category and the Fishermans Return received a 

Silver Guilt Award in the Pub Category.  These are great achievements and just 

reward for all the hard work by all concerned.  Many thanks must go to all the In 

Bloom Team who work so hard to ensure that the Village always looks at its best. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ARE YOU HAVING A 
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 

OR CHILDREN’S PARTY? 
We have, FOR HIRE, 
bunting made by Winterton 

Quilters – pretty, various lengths (enough 
to decorate the Village Hall) and suitable for 
outdoor events too. 

HIRE RATES - £10 per event. 
Please contact Sheila Whisker on 393909 
 

QUILTERS’ CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

Sunday 4 Dec 10am-3.30 pm 

Village Hall 

Stalls, raffles, refreshments 

ALL PROFITS TO 

EAST COAST HOSPICE FUND 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Country Plumbing, Heating & Electrical Services 

Plumbing, Oil & Gas Boiler Servicing, 

Maintenance & Installation +  

Domestic Electrical Services 

Repps with Bastwick  

 

Tel (01692) 670139  

Mob (07899)014797  

E-m:neildyble@btinternet.com  

Fully Qualified Plumbing & Heating 

Engineer since 1995 

24 Hour Breakdown service 

available 

 

   
 

 
VILLAGE HALL CHRISTMAS FAYRE – If  
you have any donations for raffle and/or 
tombola prizes, these can be dropped off to 
or collected by Blue & Di Jones Tel: 393656 
 

 

 

100 CLUB 

Last month’s winners were: 

1st – Annette Jones 

2nd – Mrs H Dawkins 

3rd –  Margaret Green 

If you would like to join the 100 Club 

(monies raised go towards Church 

Restoration Fund) please contact 

Margaret Browning on 393755. 

Chitterrunners Annual Reunion Lunch 

 
What is a Chitterrunner? 

(Some say Chitterunner others Chittlerunner.  

It was never written down in the past, only 

word of mouth.)  - A descendant of the  

Beach Company Men / Fishermen/ Families 

from Winterton! 

Saturday 19th November 

12.30 for 1.00pm 

The Hermanus, Winterton 

Tickets £10.00 

Contact Sandra on 393480  

if you wish to attend 

 

Hospital Transport – new phone number 

People who need help to travel to hospital 

appointments using the non-emergency 

patient transport service will now need to use 

the new phone number – 01493 45377.  This 

is for people who have a medical condition 

meaning they are unable to travel to their 

appointment in any other way. Various 

vehicles are used to provide the service, 

along with trained staff to offer support 

throughout the journey.  Anyone ringing the 

service will be assessed for their suitability 

and should have details of their appointment, 

hospital number, NHS number and GP 

address to hand when they call. The service 

should be booked two weeks in advance and 

is available for appointments at our local 

hospitals – James Paget, N&N, Mental 

Health & Community Care Clinics. 



 
Winterton on Sea Parish Council 

 
 

Five residents were welcomed to the Parish Council meeting which took place on Thursday 20th 
October 2011 in the Village Hall. 

1. Public discussion:  
• Nothing to report 

 
2. To Receive a report from Borough/County Councill ors 

• None present.  Apologies were received from Cllr Weymouth. 
 

3. To receive a report from the PCSO:   
• Cllr Blake reported that 15 calls for assistance had been received in the month: 1 

crime (burglary of a dwelling) and 3 anti-social behaviour. 
•  Cllr Blake also reminded everyone that the new non-emergency number was 101, 

which replaced the old 0845 number. 
 

4. To consider planning Applications and review pla nning permissions:  
 

Applications: 
• 06/11/0542/O.  Construction of detached three bedroom dwelling.  Bush Road.  No 

objections. 
• 06/11/0598/F.  One and two storey extension and conversion of existing bungalow to 

create a family eco house.  Pebble Lodge, The Craft.  This was rejected for the 
following reasons: out of character with the neighbouring environment; impact on 
surrounding neighbours; incorrect information on report; over development of site; 
failed to meet Planning Policies HOU18 and BNV18.  The vote was as follows:  7 
rejections, 1 approval and 1 abstention. 

• 06/11/0616/F.  Extension to North Elevation.  4J Bungalow, Low Road.  No 
objections.  
 

Planning Decisions 
• 06/11/0515/F.  Retrospective application for child’s play fort.  7 James Gray Close. 

GYBC Approved. 
• 06/11/0500/F.  Single storey rear extension.  12 Long Beach Estate.  GYBC 

Approved.  
 
 

Next Meeting is on Thursday 17 November at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall 
Parish Council Surgery – Saturday 19 November 10 am  – 11 am in the Village Hall 

 
Contact details for your Parish Councillors  

 
Parish Clerk:  Gill Lack – 393306 

[PLEASE NOTE THE CLERK’S WORKING HOURS ARE MONDAY T O THURSDAY 10AM TO 1PM]  
 

Chairman: Michael Blake – 393749     Vice Chairman:  Bev Kay – 394954   
Chris Barlow – 393674   Di Jones – 393656    Lynda Sharples – 393832 
Keith Harrison – 393975        Julian Simms – 393253  Bruce Greenall -  393497 

Carmel Shiggins – 394937 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ARE YOU A PENSIONER, FAMILY OR INDIVIDUAL ON BENEFITS AND 

LOW INCOME?  IF SO, YOU MIGHT BE ELIGIBLE FOR A 

CONTRIBUTION TOWARDS THE COST OF WINTER HEATING.  

APPLICATION FORMS ARE AVAILABLE FROM THE POST OFFICE, 

THE SCHOOL, THE PARISH CHURCH OR DIRECTLY FROM THE 

SECRETARY:- MRS VALERIE BLAKE, PROVIDENCE HOUSE, NORTH 

MARKET ROAD, WINTERTON-ON-SEA – TO WHOM  

ALL COMPLETED APPLICATIONS SHOULD BE RETURNED BY 

19th  NOVEMBER 2011 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRITISH DOMESTIC PLUMBING 
Eastern Lights, Beach Road, Winterton on Sea 

Tel: 01493 393913         Mob: 07879 842818 

We are available 24 hours a day 7 days a week 

Your local Winterton Plumbing/Heating Company 

 

WINTER IS HERE – IT’S TIME TO HAVE YOUR BOILER SERVICED 

A professional service can save you  
an average of 15%-20% on your oil costs 

We specialise in boiler breakdowns and repair work and carry a large 

amount of boiler spares for all makes and models.  When called out to 
repair a boiler or heating system we guarantee to leave you with a heating 
system that works (not return to fix it later because we don’t have the 
parts on the van!).  If not – there will be no charge. 

 
WE WILL BEAT ANY “LIKE FOR LIKE” QUOTE 

*Oil Boiler Servicing at £49.95 + parts* 
*Boiler Installations – free advice* 

 

 
Co Reg No. C12368      Technician Reg No. C29910 

 

ALWAYS CHECK YOUR PLUMBER/HEATING COMPANY’S OFTEC REGISTRATION 



 
DIGITAL TV SWITCHOVER IS COMING! 
In the early hours of 9th November the analogue BBC 2 signal will be switched off, 
followed by all remaining analogue channels on 23 November to be replaced by a 
digital service.  If you do not have satellite or cable TV you will need to convert your 

existing TV to digital using a “digi box” (e.g. Freeview, BT Vision, TopUp TV) or buy a new TV with 
digital built in.  If you have a “digi” box, you will need to re-tune all TVs or boxes in your home on 
9th and 23rd November at both stages of the switchover.  To re-tune a Freeview TV or box, switch 
on and press “menu” on your remote control, select “set-up” or “installation”, select “full re-tune” (or 
“first-time installation, “factory re-set” or “default settings”).  Press “OK” if your equipment asks if 
you want to delete all your channels – this is normal.  If you are prompted for a code, try 0000 or 
1234 and the new channels will automatically be installed.  This may take a few minutes and your 
equipment may shut down and re-start.  There is a Help Scheme  for those aged 75 or over or who 
have lived in a Care Home for 6 months or more, or is eligible for attendance allowance, mobility 
supplement or disability allowance or is registered blind or partially sighted.  All those who are 
eligible should have received an information pack and needs to reply.  The Help Scheme includes 
easy to use equipment, an approved installer to supply and install the equipment for you with 12-
month aftercare service, free helpline and help with re-tuning.  This service costs £40 all-inclusive 
but is free for eligible people on certain income-related benefits. 

CALL 0800 4085900 or log on to www.helpscheme.co.uk  
If you have satellite or cable TV you will need to do nothing. 

After switchover, if your VCR or DVD recorder is not digital, please be aware you will not be able to 
record one channel while you watch another – you will need a digital TV recorder to do this. 
 
 



 

Remembrance Sunday 
13 November 

 
 

 

9am 
Act of Remembrance 
followed by  Mass of Requiem 
for those fallen in conflict. 

Winterton Parish Church, 
beginning outside at the War Memorial 

 
Please join us to remember those who lost their 

lives in the service of their country,  
and to pray for our armed forces on active 

service now. 
 

“They shall grow not old as we that are left 
grow old. Age shall not weary them, nor the 
years condemn. At the going down of the sun 
and in the morning, we will remember them.” 
 

Advent Service of Music & 

Readings 
by Candlelight 

with St Mary’s Singers 

 

Sunday 27 November at 4pm 

Winterton Parish Church 
 
 

CHRISTMAS IS COMING 
We’ll be doing our usual Christmas Messages 
listing in the Christmas/New Year edition so if 
you’d like to put a message in for family, 
friends, neighbours etc.  Please write the 
message and put in an envelope with a 
minimum £1 donation and drop it off to Bev 
at 6 Dune Court or Gill at 11 Marram Court. 
 

       Many thanks. 
 

All monies donated go towards the printing 
costs of the monthly Newsletters 

 

 
 
The Last Night of the Proms at Hermanus on 
14th October was a very enjoyable evening and 
we would like to thank all those who helped to 
make it a success. The Norfolk Broads Concert 
Band was very entertaining. Poppy & Sheelagh 
Moll’s singing was very uplifting and we all 
enjoyed raising our voices with them to sing 
the traditional Prom Concert Songs 
of ‘Jerusalem’, 'Rule Britannia' and 'Land of 
Hope and Glory'.   
 
 

 
  
COMPOSTING 
 

DO YOU WANT TO SEE A 
COMMUNAL VILLAGE COMPOSTING SCHEME? 
TAKE YOUR GARDEN CLIPPINGS, LAWN 
MOWINGS ETC.  THEN GET BAGS OF 
COMPOST FOR YOUR GARDEN? 

WOULD YOU USE IT?   
WE WANT TO KNOW YOUR VIEWS. 

PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK 
GILL LACK 

TEL:  393306 (Monday-Thurs 10am-1pm) 
E-M: clerkwinterton@yahoo.com 

 

CAN YOU HELP? 

DO YOU HAVE A BEDSIT, STUDIO FLAT 

AVAILABLE TO RENT  

OR EVEN A SPARE ROOM  

 URGENTLY REQUIRED FOR SINGLE MAN 

Please phone Perry on 07905 574798 



 

FREE EVENTS IN AND AROUND GREAT YARMOUTH 

 
Wednesday 9 November, 2pm – 3.30pm - Nature in Trust  
In this afternoon talk Nick Acheson explores the nature reserves of Norfolk. 
Discover just some of the wildlife that makes these reserves so special.  
Location: Great Yarmouth Library.  Booking: Just turn up and join-in 

 
Friday 18 November,10am – 1pm - Beginner’s Guide to Winter Tree Identification  
Are trees a bit of a mystery? On this workshop we will show you the basics to identifying trees in 
winter by looking at the tree’s bark, buds, twigs and shape.  
Location: The Priory Centre.  Booking: Essential – call 01493 743023 
 

Wednesday 23 November, 2pm – 3.30pm - 100 Million Years in Norfolk  
In this afternoon talk Nick Acheson takes a journey through the wildlife and wild 
landscapes of Norfolk over millions of years.  
Location: Great Yarmouth Library.  Booking: Just turn-up and join in 
 

******************************************** 

CARER’S FORUM – 21 NOVEMBER – 2pm-7pm 
KINGS CENTRE, QUEEN ANNE’S RD, SOUTHTOWN, GY 
A forum for all those caring for sufferers of mental illness.   

We aim to provide information from: 
Psychiatrists, Pharmacists, Early Intervention Team, Eastern Recovery Team, Older Adult Services, Drug & 
Alcohol Team, Pastoral Support plus other support Groups and sessions on looking after yourself, for example 
Indian Head Massage and Reflexology. 
This is your chance to see how the services work, how to access them, how to find support and – most 
importantly – to ask questions! 

Everyone welcome – no need to book. 
For further information please contact Howard Tidman, Senior Practitioner 01493 337698 

 
************************************************************** 

 
Finally, it’s BONFIRE NIGHT on 5TH NOVEMBER. 
Here’s a tasty recipe to help your party go with a “bang”! 
 
SWEET CHILLI BANGERS + CHEESY BEAN POTATOES 
6 large baking potatoes     6 large spring onions, finely chopped 
85g butter         175 g mature grated cheddar + 85g extra for sprinkling 
1 tbsp English mustard      2 x 300g cans drained red kidney beans 

 
Oil and season the potatoes, then bake for 1 hr until a knife slides in easily and the skins 
are crispy. Cool for 10 mins. Halve the potatoes lengthways and scoop out the cooked 
potato into a bowl, leaving a thin layer behind so that the skins hold their shape. Mash the 
potato with the butter, mustard and seasoning, then stir in the spring onions, 175g cheese 
and kidney beans. Pile the mixture into the potato skins and scatter with the remaining 
cheese. Bake for 30-40 mins until golden. 
 
12 large meaty pork sausages     2 tsp mild chilli powder 
4 tbsp tomato ketchup                  2 crushed garlic cloves 
2 tbsp clear honey                        Half teaspoon dried oregano 
 
Heat oven to 220C/fan 200C/gas 7. Arrange the sausages in a roasting tin in a single 
layer and bake for 10 mins. Meanwhile, mix together all the other ingredients with 
seasoning and 1 tbsp water. Pour the ketchup mixture over the sausages and mix well. 
Bake for 30 mins more until the sausages are golden.  


